

Mote Squash Club Committee – Meeting Minutes – 31st Jan'22

Present:

Tim Casey	Chair
Alastair Hill	Club Secretary
Jason Goodayle	Club Captain
Neil Reading	Treasurer
Adam Friswell	Membership Secretary
Claire Goodayle	Junior Coordinator
Adam Friswell	Membership Secretary

SUMMARY:

Standard meeting.

1. Administration Update

Next Committee Meeting – tbc

2. Treasurer's Report

Bank Balances: 31st Jan'22

Current account: £33,094

Deposit account: £11,270

Total: £44,364

Bank balances slowly declining over year as expected. Maintain watchful eye.

New PDQ terminal to be trialled – **Neil**

3. Membership Secretary's Report

As at end Feb: Membership renewals have increased by +10 since end November.

Category	Totals	Change
Peak	88	+3
Junior and Student	56	
Off Peak	29	+4
Family	24	+2
Senior	15	+1
Honorary	11	
Social	1	
Total	224	+10
Subs	£19,670	+£1,932

4. Juniors Report

Junior tournament planned for 19th June. Play alongside PSA tournament.

5. Club Captain's Report

Mote Open took place on Saturday 8th January – good level of entry from within club and outside.

Racketlon scheduled for 5th March with Russell to organise. Many thanks to Russ.

PSA tournament – Committee agreed to host (men and women). Jason to follow up with Ben Ford to confirm the club's interest.

Discussion held regarding whether to hold club champs in May/June and other ideas for events at the club involving squash / racketball as the 'draw'.

6. Social Matters.

Christmas drinks planned for 17th Dec – thanks to Russ and Judith for organising.

Potential Quiz night – end April / early May.

7. Health & Safety & Maintenance.

The status of the high priority maintenance items is as follows:

Priority	Project	Owner
#1	Door Entry System – assessed Canterbury system. Estimate £1k for hardware and fitting (not including laptop required to run system).	On hold – Adam to review
#2	Office in Conservatory – only to be progressed once higher priority actions completed	
#3	LED court lights – on hold for now pending review of longer term financial position (quote received)	

A quote has been received for replacing the old court heaters – this will be reviewed in a few months once the urgent remedial actions have been closed out.

Other Ongoing Maintenance Items:

Action:	Review Maintenance Log. Alastair to send round.	All
Action:	Central heating rebalancing	Jason
Action:	Gas annual service to be planned in for March. Lights to be fixed at same time as scaffold towers up.	Jason

8. Any Other Business.

Friday Club Night timings discussed: agreed to change and start at 5:45pm on one court, with 2 more courts available at 6pm, freeing up the earlier courts for club members and shortening the gap between the first court and subsequent others. To be reviewed on an ongoing basis.

Date for next meeting: tbc